
We, the undersigned scientists, ask you to honour your pledge of ‘no new extinctions’ by taking urgent action to prevent 
the extinction of the Maugean Skate, found only in Macquarie Harbour, Tasmania.

This is not simply a local issue. If extinction eventuates, it will be of global significance. This species, a Gondwanan relict 
from the oldest lineage of skate on the planet, is a world heritage value.  

The science undertaken by the Institute of Marine and Antarctic Studies, has identified the species has declined by 
47% since 2012. Your Department’s Threatened Species Scientific Committee has, on the basis of the best available 
information, assessed the impact of salmonid aquaculture as ‘catastrophic’ to the skate. 

The extinction of the skate would be contrary to globally accepted norms for sustainable development and be 
inconsistent with Australia’s numerous international commitments to apply a precautionary approach to environmental 
management. Australia has relevant international commitments under the: 

• World Heritage Convention: Tasmanian Wilderness World Heritage Area includes one third of Macquarie Harbour;
• International Plan of Action for the Conservation and Management of Sharks, which includes skates and rays; and
• High-Level Panel for a Sustainable Ocean Economy, which includes to sustainably manage 100% of all Australian waters.

The implications of the extinction of the skate for the Tasmanian Wilderness World Heritage Area will be far reaching 
and extremely damaging for Australia’s standing in the global community.  

You have the responsibility for Australia’s commitments to protect the skate and the capacity to immediately halt salmon 
farming in Macquarie Harbour. Difficult decisions are required, and the impact on the west coast community will require 
support from governments, and from the industry that has profited from salmon farming in Tasmanian waters to date. 

Combined, we have many years of scientific investigation and leadership in Australia and overseas. Our research, teaching 
and management experience make us conclude that a nation with strong aspirations for a sustainable blue economy 
cannot support industries that are primary contributors to the extinction of a species. 

We call on you to revoke the 2012 decision that allowed expanded fish-farming and, instead, recognise the science that 
concludes that unacceptable impacts are occurring in Macquarie Harbour. This revocation and steps to reposition the 
Macquarie Harbour community are urgently required if the current path to extinction is to be avoided. 

The Maugean Skate is a prime example of the need to defend Australia’s unique ecosystems and species, which 
we have been fortunate to inherit from past generations, so that we can pass them onto future generations. 

Failing to do so when there are clear paths for action would be unethical and indefensible. 
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